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Brain damaged boy’s family accepts $8.5M malpractice 
settlement

The family of a severely brain-damaged child in Bayonne, New Jersey will be paid $8.5 

million to settle a medical malpractice lawsuit brought against the former owners of the 

Bayonne Medical Center and three medical workers. Attorneys representing the former 

owners of the hospital and the family settled the multimillion-dollar lawsuit after five 

days of testimony.
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According to court records and trial testimony, Emily Ordonez, then 32, went to the 

hospital at 1:30 a.m. on Aug. 14, 2005 with labor pangs. All prenatal tests pointed to a 

normal healthy baby. But at 9:32 a.m., the heart monitor attached to her abdomen 

showed the baby's heart suddenly plunged from 140 beats per minute to the 

dangerously low level of 60 beats per minute.

Phone records show that the labor and delivery room nurse waited almost half an hour 

before calling the attending obstetrician and when he arrived from Staten Island 22 

minutes later, he waited until 10:55 a.m. to start an emergency C-section.

The reason for the baby's low heart rate was that his umbilical chord was compressed 

and the fetus was starved for oxygen. The delays, therefore, left Jose Ordonez, now 5, 

with permanent brain damage and needing full-time care. The boy is prone to seizures, 

cannot see, walk, or hold his head up by himself, and he must be fed through a straw.

Besides the hospital, the parents sued the obstetrician, the delivery room nurse, and 

her supervisor.

Source: The Jersey Journal
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Families interested in learning more about our firm's legal services, including legal 
representation for children who have suffered serious injuries in Washington, D.C.,  
Maryland and Virginia due to medical malpractice, defective products, birth-related 
trauma or other injuries, may ask questions or send us information about a particular 
case by phone or email. There is no charge for contacting us regarding your inquiry. An 
attorney will respond within 24 hours.
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